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Fairfax, VA   -  I spent 90 minutes this afternoon with my primary care physician, Robin Merlino, receiving a detailed annual physical examination.  How many of you have had the luxury of this much time with a doctor lately?
“Luxury” is the operative word.  I am paying $1500 a year for this access.  Dr. Merlino, you see, is one of the small, but growing, number of doctors who are affiliating with MDVIP, an outfit headquartered in Florida, which has pioneered the concept of “boutique health care.”  

“Boutique” is the actual descriptive adjective used by MDVIP in their brochure, along with “concierge.”  When I first heard the terms, I had supposed that they were derogatory words, used by detractors who regard this new trend as a violation of the Hippocratic Oath sworn to by doctors upon graduation from medical school.  Another criticism is that doctors who will accept patients only after payment of this annual fee are instituting a class system in medicine, where those with the money have a higher tier of medical treatment than those without such assets.
Dr. Merlino told me that she had engaged in considerable soul-searching before deciding to make the switch.  She had begun her internal medicine practice in the mid-1980’s with another female physician.  As she watched her practice grow over the years, she added additional physicians and nurses to her practice, but found, to her dismay, that she had to spend decreasing amounts of time with her patients in order to pay the bills.  Due to being squeezed by insurance companies and HMO’s in terms of payments, each of the doctors in her practice had to dramatically increase the number of patients seen each day, so much so, that her time with each patient had to be cut more every year.

The very thorough annual physical exam which she gave me in 1988 took well over an hour, as did the next exam in 1991.  It was during this exam that she discovered that my most recent electrocardiogram (EKG) was indicating that a significant shift had occurred in my heart function during the preceding three years.  As a result, she not only insisted that I follow up with a visit to a cardiologist, but also then took the time to call my wife to enlist her assistance in getting me to do so.   The cardiologist soon discovered that I had a life-threatening disease, and I was saved.  I am alive today because of the thoroughness of that detailed physical, and the fact that she had the time to follow up. 

Ten years later Dr. Merlino simply no longer had the time to be so thorough with each patient.  She had bills to pay, and the only way to stay in the medical profession was to spend less time with more patients.  By 2005, she was seeing 6 to 8 patients every hour.  Her frustration, and that of other doctors, led her to investigate MDVIP and eventually decide to begin anew providing this new form of health care.  During my most recent physical, Dr. Merlino was able to evaluate not only all of the lab work, but also to discuss every unusual symptom which I mentioned. 
Obviously, I have made a decision to, medically speaking, join the country club.  Almost dying won out over egalitarian principles.  Look for many more Americans to opt to spend their money in a similar manner.
I thought you might like to know.
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